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October  2017 Presbytery Meeting 
                                                     Celebrating 30 Years of Mission & Ministry 

 

 
 

 

Thanks to First (Columbus) for Their Hospitality! 

  

"30 years ago on an October day like this, faithful souls stepped 
outside of their comfort zones and voted to form this marvelous 
presbytery.  Let us thank God for their courage and commitment, 
their willingness to risk and their ability to trust."    

  

 



Many, many thanks to the First (Columbus) family who poured 
love, time and energy into our presbytery preparations so the day 
would be full of warmth and welcome. Your Flint River family 
thanks you! 
 

  
Michelle Cobb (All Saints) and Deb Wilson (Covenant) graciously 
served as our registration team during June's recovery from 
surgery. 
  

 

 



Cary McCoy, Jim Ballangee, Dick Olson and Mimi Childs are just a 
few of the Columbus saints who stood at the ready to welcome us 
with warmth and joy! Thank you all. 

 

 
Luther Lands in Columbus! 

  

    
  

Martin Luther made a surprise visit early in our meeting, offering 
abundant observations, which were educational and hilarious all in 
one.  Andy Moye was the clever playwright and Larry Dooley, Chair 
of the Theatre Department at CSU and a Lutheran pastor, did us the 
honors by sharing his theatrical finesse!   
  
Any idea about who should visit us next?  Text Deb Bibler your ideas 
before November 14th at 229.942.8304 and you may be surprised to 
see who appears!   
  
And In case you missed hearing the Columbus BRIGHT SPOTS from 
our Executive Presbyter's reflections, click here and learn about the 
unique gifts of our Columbus churches. 
   
  

 

Key Actions  
which the body affirmed during its meeting 

  

*Elected 35 individuals to share their gifts as we live out the mission of 
our presbytery as it  equips, enlivens, encourages, and empowers our 
congregations and campus ministries to share the Good News of 
Jesus Christ.   
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?t=uxayxw8ab.0.0.jlbqx6cab.0&id=preview&r=3&p=http%3A%2F%2Ffiles.constantcontact.com%2F965087bb001%2F34519443-343d-4ef5-b4d8-d1c9c7fbe7ce.pdf


¶ Becky Willis, the commissioned ruling elder at both Cairo and 
Dawes will serve as our new Stated Clerk for a 3-year term. 

 

¶ Deb Wilson, an elder at Covenant, will serve as our Recording 
Clerk. (*She is pictured above at the registration table.)  

 

¶ Marilyn Tucker-Marek, the pastor at Forsyth, will be our 
presbytery moderator for 2018. (*See below for pictures and 

thoughts from both Becky and Marilyn.) 
 

* Reduced the Advisory Board from 12 at-large members to 8 at-large 
members with the goal of including two members from each cluster. 
  
*Approved the 2018 Operating Budget. 
  
*Approved funding for a Feasibility Study at a cost of $22,500 (with 
expenses not to exceed $6,000) from funds other than our presbytery 
budget, after having approved the possibility of establishing a Major 
Gifts Campaign to increase our Campus Ministry Endowment Fund in 
June. 
  
*Moved Inquirer Michael Gable of St. Andrews (Macon) to the status 
of candidacy. 

 

 

  
Newly-endorsed candidate, Michael Gable (center) stands with elders from his 
home congregation, Rick Stewart (left) and Harry Trawick (right). 
  



  
  
Sommer Bower, the moderator of the Committee for Preparation on Ministry, has 
provided warm and engaging leadership for the committee as it cares for its 
inquirers and candidates. 
  

 

 

30th Anniversary Worship 
 
 
  

Beauty  
and 
Blessing  
  
marked this day as holy space  
was prepared  
  
for song and Scripture,  
  
rejoicing and reflecting.  

 
 
 

 
 

  
Heartfelt thanks goes out to Tom George and the FPC Choir  



who spent a portion of their Saturday  
offering joyous music to the glory of God.     

  

  
 
 

 
 

 
Joel Alvis, interim pastor at First 
(Columbus) preached a powerful 
sermon entitled "Faithful Following, 
Faithful Leadership." 
 
Based on Exodus 13:17-22 and 
selected verses from Hebrews 11 and 
12, his words were...... 
  
               prophetic and pensive.... 
 
      historical, humorous, and hopeful! 
 
 

The liturgy for the day was led by individuals who have had a 
long history with our presbytery! 

 



Thank you to John Akers of Twin Lakes and West End as well as to 
Nancy Reimer, volunteer staff associate, and Elizabeth Morgan 
Demming, daughter of Harrison Morgan, our presbyter's first 
Executive Presbyter. 
 

  
   

Forum Time  

 

"Rich with laughter, laced with tears, we remember our full 
history carved through faith of hopeful peers!" 

 

 

Pam Moye  
 

**Volunteer staff associate for the 
Committee on Mission and Evangelism 
(CME) and the Presbytery Design Team, 
which so ably planned this meeting**  
 
Pam shared the history of our presbytery's 
formation in creative and compelling ways, 
while also inviting others to share a part of our 
larger story! 



Paul Luthman  
  
**Former Volunteer Stated Clerk and 
Executive Presbyter, who currently serves 
as the interim coordinating presbyter of 
Florida Presbytery.**  
 

"I have had the privilege of being part of Flint 
River Presbytery since its first official meeting in 
January 1988.  I was examined on the floor that 
day by Barry Ferguson (*pictured below). 
Knowing I had been a member of SW GA 
presbytery from 1977-1981, Barry began the 
examination by asking me, 'Have any of your 
views regarding theology or polity changed since 
you first joined this presbytery?'  I answered 'no' 

and Barry said, 'This completes my examination.'  It was probably the shortest 
examination in our history.  And while some of you may wish that Barry had 
grilled me more deeply, I was grateful.  So, thank you Barry!" 
 
"All of you are shining examples of unity within diversity, affirmation even in 
disagreement, support in spite of geographic challenges and trust in each other." 

Glenn Gilstrap  
**pastor at First (Thomaston)**  
 
Glenn has served on nearly every 
presbytery committee in some capacity 
during his 20 years among us.  
 

"In the spring of 2011, Deb Bibler called me up 
one day with a special request. Seems they 
needed a male chaperone for the children of 
Kamp Kolomoki that summer. To me, the 
expression "roughing it" means a Motel 6 with 
no room service. But, I agreed to do it, for one 
week. I did it for the presbytery. I did it for the 
children. And I survived. 
  
Because of that, I sent my son Robert to Kamp Kolomoki the next year, 2012.   
 



Because of that, Robert volunteered in 2013 to be a Kolomoki counselor, and he 
joined the Presbytery youth council soon after that. He was involved in our 
summer camp for three years running. And that year, 2013, he took me with him. 
  
That year, I was the one who called up Deb Bibler, and I volunteered to be one 
of the male chaperones of that year's Kamp Kolomoki. Robert and I went 
together. 
  
Because of that, because of all that, because of the connectivity of Flint River 
Presbytery, friendships have been formed, and lives have been changed and 
the love of Christ has been shared all within the context of the youth and 
children's ministries of this presbytery, ministries which continue this year in 
events like Dogwood Acres Summer Camp, the Fall Youth Overnight, and of 
course, Montreat Youth Week and the Montreat College Conference, which both 
of my sons now attend on a regular basis. 
  
Folks, I do not know what all this presbytery has done for you, but I do know 
what it has done for my family. I know what it has done for me. 
  
And I am grateful." 
            

Becky Willis  
**Stated Clerk for 2018 -2020 and 
Commissioned Ruling Elder for Cairo and 
Dawes**    
 
Becky has served as an active member of 
the Committee on Ministry (COM) and 
served as its moderator in 2015 and 2016, 
 
"My experience with people within this 
presbytery has shown what a gift God has given 
us in the saints of God who are the 
presbytery.  Trust is earned, and we have so 
many people of great integrity working side by 
side, shoulder to shoulder, to share the Gospel 
of Jesus Christ and to hold each other up as we 
each take our place in the Body of Christ.  
    



It is with profound gratitude that I am proud to be a part of Flint River 
Presbytery."  

Jones Doughton 
**member at -large and 
former associate at First 
(Columbus); soon moving to 
Grace Presbytery, after 
having accepted a call to 
Mesquite Presbyterian 
Church in Texas. 
  
 
 

Jones served as the dedicated moderator of our Committee on 
Preparation for Ministry for countless years!  
 

"When I arrived in Flint River Presbytery, I did not get a good introduction. That 
led to some frustration and even anger. This went on for many years-reaching its 
lowest point in 2012. Eventually, though, I had a series of helpful meetings 
which led to reconciliation, making peace, and healing. The difference now is 
night and day. I received an invitation to join the Reformation Project with 
George Haugen and Stephanie Boaz. This gathering gave me an opportunity to 
learn as we studied and read and discussed together. We joined in a discovery of 
the Enneagram and how those nine styles shape us.  Deb Bibler reinvigorated our 
cluster lunches, securing a grant to cover the meals so all could attend. We began 
to study the Creeds/Catechisms/Confessions. This book club/study club format 
increased conversation, led to better knowledge of our confessional heritage, 
and gave colleagues in ministry opportunities for better engagement.  
  
The Committee on Preparation for Ministry has given me great fulfillment in Flint 
River as I have served on this committee in some format since 2007. This venue 
gave me an opportunity to serve with energy, love, intelligence, and imagination." 

 
 



Joshua Bower 
**pastor at First (Alban y) and Moderator 
of the Advisory Board in 2017**  
  

"To me, what sets Flint River Presbytery apart is 
this:  you didn'ttell me what I needed to be 
doing based on what I looked like, or sounded 
like, or my age.   
 
You asked me,  
'What are your gifts?'    
'What's your passion?'  
'How do you feel called to serve God in this 
presbytery?'  I felt welcomed here." 
 
"There's some kid sitting somewhere who's 
never heard of Flint River Presbytery, but decades from now when he or she is 
around 37 years old, they will learn of it. I hope they'll receive the same welcome 
I did." 
 

Marilyn Tucker -Marek  
**pastor at Forsyth and campus minister 
for UKirk @ Mercer University**  

  
Marilyn has served on both CPM and COM 
and will serve as our 2018 Presbytery 
Moderator.    
  
I am so grateful that Flint River Presbytery 
trusted the discernment of the Forsyth church! 
As the youngest member of the presbytery, I am 
younger than the presbytery itself, though not 
by much!   By electing me to serve as moderator 
of the presbytery, Flint River continues to affirm 
my gifts and the ways in which they may be 
used to serve Christ's Church in this corner of 

God's world.  Collegial friendships have meant I have never felt alone in what is 
sometimes considered an isolating profession. Additionally, through the 



Reformation Project, I have had the opportunity to form relationships with 
colleagues from other parts of the presbytery! 

Barry Ferguson   
**happily retired and member at large**  
  
  
 

Barry reflected on the good and holy gifts 
we share together as servants of the living 
God! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Retirement Resolutions 
  

 

Thank you to John Akers who has served as the Recording Clerk of this 
presbytery for 30 years!   
 



And a standing ovation was offered to Jerry Watts, pictured above, who 
has served this presbytery for 15 years as a devoted servant of God, 
exuding care, knowledge, and the love of Jesus Christ.   
 

Jerry's retirement resolution, beautifully crafted by Richard Hart,  
can be read here. 

 
In 2018, Jerry will begin serving as a volunteer staff associate for 

Technology and Finance.  
 

 

Ordination Anniversary Celebrations! 
 

Congratulations to the following individuals  
who celebrated milestone anniversaries this year!   

 
Paul Evans, parish associate at Northminster (Macon)         60 years 
Frank Clark, Honorably Retired                                                55 years  
Gerry Little, Honorably Retired                                                 45 years 
Paul Luthman, interim coordinating presbyter for 
      Florida Presbytery                                                                40 years 
Biff Coker, pastor at Covenant (Albany)                                  35 years 
HK Johnston, member at large                                                 35 years 
Richard Hawks, stated supply @ Cuba/Cuthbert                    30 years 
Glenda Hollingshead, pastor at First (Valdosta)                     10 years  

 

May each of you sense God's abiding presence as you love 
and serve! 

 

 

 

Contact: Rev. Deb Bibler, Executive Presbyter 
826 Liberty Expressway, S.E. 
Albany, GA 31705 
229-435-9726 

 

        
 

      

 

 
 

  

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?t=uxayxw8ab.0.0.jlbqx6cab.0&id=preview&r=3&p=http%3A%2F%2Ffiles.constantcontact.com%2F965087bb001%2F7840a19f-4237-46d1-8f17-693303ffd0b0.pdf

